    OCTOBER 12, 2010

A Public Meeting was held on 10/12/2010 in the Penn Lake Community House.  The meeting was called to order by President Jill Rosenstock at 7:00 p.m. with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag and a moment of silence in honor of our military.  


Roll Call:  Jill Rosenstock, Barbara Sudimak, Frank Fritz, Jack Kile were all present, Ned McGuire was absent.   Also present was Mayor Bill Warner.


The advertisement from the White Journal was read by President Rosenstock for the following proposed Ordinances:  Burning, Trailer and Setback Amendment.  


Council reviewed the ordinances proposed by the Planning Commission 

1. The burning ordinance was consistent with the one from the 1970’s with a few new toxic materials banned.  Residents would still be allowed to burn leaves, as most do not have a place to dump them and the hauler will not take them.

2. Trailer ordinance generally prohibits storage on vacant lots of any type including but not limited to construction and/or building debris, etc. Recreational vehicles not hooked up to sewer.

3. Setback Amendment allows the zoning officer the ability to grant a permit for replacements on existing properties, which currently do not meet setback requirements.  This would be done on a one to one basis. Since so many properties fall into this category it was felt that this ordinance would be fair.

The only public comment was regarding the burning of leaves, which the resident was in favor of stating that it was the only way they had to rid their property of the leaves.

A motion to close the Public Hearing was made by Kile, 2nd by Fritz, all ayes, none opposed, motion carried.







Respectfully submitted,







Margo Beckerman







Secretary

